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April 21, 2021 

Erin Strelich  
City of Los Angeles, Department of City Planning 
221 N. Figueroa Street, Suite 1350  
Los Angeles, CA 90012 

RE: 2800 Casitas Avenue (Bow Tie Yards Loft 
Project) – Partially Recirculated Draft 
Environmental Impact Report (PR-DEIR) 
GTS # 07-LA-2017-03552 
SCH # 2017021051 
Vic. LA-2/PM: 15.794

Dear Erin Strelich: 

Thank you for including the California Department of Transportation (Caltrans) in the review process for 
the above referenced PR-DEIR. The 2800 Casitas Avenue Project, formerly known as the Bow Tie Yards 
Loft Project, involves the development of a mixed-use project on a 5.7-acre site that would consist of five 
buildings with a total of 419 multi-family residential units and approximately 64,000 square feet of 
commercial space. Approximately 35 units or 11% of the residential units would be reserved as Very Low-
Income Units. Commercial uses on-site may include a mix of restaurant uses and office space. A seven-
story parking garage would provide 720 on-site vehicle parking spaces on levels one through six. The 
seventh level of the parking structure would be an urban farm/greenhouse. The City of Los Angeles is 
considered the Lead Agency under the California Environmental Quality Act. 

The project is located approximately 2,700 feet from the interchange of Interstate 5 and State Route 2 
(SR-2, also known as Glendale Freeway), and approximately 500 feet away from the SR-2 off-ramp near 
Casitas Avenue. The PR-DEIR includes updates to the site plan and elevations, Hazardous Materials 
section, and Hydrology/Water Quality Section. These revisions do not impact the comments that Caltrans 
provided in our last latter (see attachment). However, we would like to remind the City that if the project 
applicant implements emergency access option #2, which would be an emergency access gate and 
driveway from the northbound on-ramp of SR-2, then an encroachment permit might be required. The final 
decision on this will be made by Caltrans’ Office of Permits. We are providing this reminder because in 
the PR-DEIR, the line “This option would require approval from Caltrans;” under the description of Option 
2 was crossed out.  

If you have any questions about these comments, please contact Emily Gibson, the project coordinator, 
at Emily.Gibson@dot.ca.gov, and refer to GTS# 07-LA-2017-03552. 

Sincerely, 

MIYA EDMONSON 
IGR/CEQA Branch Chief 
cc: Scott Morgan, State Clearinghouse 
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